
From: Cox, Kevin <Kevin.Cox@aa.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pearson, TimTimPearson@gov.sc.gov

Schimsa, RebeccaRebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov
Haltiwanger, KatherineKatherineHaltiwanger@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/22/2012 5:16:19 PM
Subject: RE: AA is respectfully asking for Governor Haley's support

Attachments: Governor Perry letter to CEO Horton.pdf
FL_State_of_Florida_Governor_Rick_Scott[1].pdf

Christian:
 
My first attempt to send this e-mail (see below) failed as I apparently input the wrong e-mail address….let me try this 
again.
 
Kevin E. Cox
Vice President
State and Community Affairs
American Airlines
4333 Amon Carter Boulevard
MD 5573
Fort Worth, TX 76155
817-967-1575
 

 
From: Cox, Kevin 
 
Sent: Thursday, March 22, 2012 4:13 PM
 
To: 'christianhsoura@gov.sc.gov'
 
Cc: 'timpearson@gov.sc.gov'; 'rebeccaschimsa@gov.sc.gov'; 'katherinehaltiwanger@gov.sc.gov'
 
Subject: AA is respectfully asking for Governor Haley's support
 
Importance: High
 
Dear Christian:
 
Per our discussion, attached please find the two letters that I referenced in our discussion—Governor Perry and 
Governor Scott.  In addition to these two letters, we have publicly received support from Governor Riley, Governor 
Beebe, Governor Otter, Governor Brandstad, Governor Bryant, Governor Perdue, Governor Dalrymple, Governor 
Sandoval, Governor Fallin, and Governor Tomblin. 
 
We have also received public support from 52 Mayors, 52 Airports (including Charleston and Columbia Airports), and 
50 Chambers of Commerce from across the country.  We would very much like to add Governor Haley to this growing 
list of  supporters who want to see American Airlines emerge from bankruptcy quickly so that (1) we can continue to 
provide service to communities around the country and the world; (2) continue to employ over 53,000 domestic 
employees around the country; and (3) continue to generate economic activity for the states and cities that we so 
proudly serve.   As we discussed, AA’s estimated economic impact to the state of South Carolina was over $285 
million in 2010.  In that same year, we carried over 344,000 passengers into and out of the state of South Carolina. 
 
To reiterate, we are not asking you or the Governor to pick and choose winners or losers; we are, however, asking 
that the Governor to support a company that has faithfully provide service to her state for decades.
 
Please call me if you have any additional questions.  And thanks again for your consideration.
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Sincerely,
 
Kevin
 
Kevin E. Cox
Vice President
State and Community Affairs
American Airlines
4333 Amon Carter Boulevard
MD 5573
Fort Worth, TX 76155
817-967-1575
 

 
 

 
NOTICE: This email and any attachments are for the exclusive and confidential use of the intended recipient(s). If you 
are not an intended recipient, please do not read, distribute, or take action in reliance upon this message. If you have 
received this in error, please notify me immediately by return email and promptly delete this message and its 
attachments from your computer.


